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THE LEMPSTER OWL

THE GREAT MEETING HOUSE LEVITATION

by Bill Rodeschin as told to Deborah Stone
Photo Essay by David Diehl and Laura Pinkney

If you’ve been anywhere near Lempster Street this
summer, you've seen the Meeting House rise up off the
ground, hover there awhile on orange I-beams, and then
inch-by-imperceptible inch, come to rest on its new sills
and cement foundation.

This extraordinary magic show is the fruit of hours
and hours of labor by the Friends of the Lempster Meet-
ing House and the strong support of Lempster towns-
people. It is also Phase I of a four-phase project, to be
completed in 2011 if all goes according to plan.

According to Bill Rodeschin, the Friends’ mission is
to “conserve and renovate the building and get it back
into community hands.” It’s a mission endorsed by the
townspeople at many town meetings, and the Friends have
dedicated themselves to making it happen. Not only have
they done the leg work to develop the design, use and
renovation plans, but they are doing major fund-raising to
gather financial resources other than town taxes as much
as possible.

In June. the selectmen signed an agreement °
Englewood Construction (a Manchester firm) and C|
Williams Architects. Under guidance of the project archii-
tect, Norm Larson, the Friends and selectmen have o
veloped a four-part restoration plan that will take place
over four years, as money is raised for the project.

In Phase I, taking place this summer and fall, the
building was raised, a foundation poured. and the floor
joists are being replaced or strengthened as needed. This
was the most crucial phase, because in 1997, the inspec-
tion showed that the floor was too weak to support large
gatherings, so the Meeting House was limited to infre-
quent small events. When this phase is completed (we're
hoping for end of October). we will have our Meeting
House available for full use, including Town Meetings if
the selectmen choose.

Phase II, to be done in summer 2009, includes fire
protection (a fire alarm and smoke detectors, hopefully
linked to a remote-site alarm company); a well and septic
system; a wheelchair ramp by the double-doors: a unisex
restroom; and a well-planned parking area. This phase is
estimated to cost between $70-$75,000. Goodbye to
Portapotties!

Phase III includes work to what Rodeschin calls
“the envelope™: the chimney, the tower, the roof, the win-
dows, and repainting the building. Also, the furnace will
be moved from its current location next to the stage down

to the cellar (where it belongs). This phase will be done
during 2010.

The final phase is designed to make the building us-
able for the 21* century, and will be done in 2011. It in-
cludes upgrading the electrical and plumbing systems,
possibly adding a phone system, and many interior repairs
to the ceilings, molding and plaster.

The work we have seen this summer, certainly the
most dramatic of the four phases, cost about $200.000, a
large part of which was id for with grants ($75,000
from LCHIP) and ¢ na. s and other smaller grants

($50.000). All told, the Friends are looking to raise
$900,000, including support from the town, and have al-
ready raised about $115,000 in donations. The community
yard sale on September 27 brought in over $2,500. De-
spite the rain, the crowd turned out, bought and donated.
Check the sign in front of the Meeting House for progress
reports, and please give what you can to raise the red bar.

The Meeting House reaches to its highest level in 200 years






